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Dear Students and Parents,

Welcome to the 2024-2025 school year at Polk State Lakeland
Gateway to College Collegiate High School! To our returning
students and parents, welcome back! And to our new students
and parents, we extend a warm welcome to our community.

We are excited about the new academic year and have many
exciting plans for our students. It’s imperative that all students
check their Polk State College email FREQUENTLY and look out for
Band messages. By now, everyone should have received the link to
join their respective bands.

We are looking forward to a very successful and enriching year.
Your active participation and engagement will be key to making
this year a remarkable one.

Best regards,

Dr. Meesha J. Downing-Townsend  
Principal, Polk State Lakeland 
Gateway to College 
Collegiate High School

MEET THE PRINCIPAL

WEBSITE:  WWW.POLK.EDU/GATEWAY      EMAIL :  GATEWAY@POLK.EDU

Dr. Meesha Downing-Townsend

"An investment in
knowledge pays

the best interest."
– Benjamin

Franklin



Meet the Gateway Staff
Mrs. Tania Chandler, 
Assistant Principal

Dr. Renee Portfilio
School Counselor

Mrs. Arthi Bonney
TRST-Technology

Mr. Lawerence Shipmon
Student Success Coach



Meet the Gateway Staff
Mr. Juan Mendez

Mental Health Facilitator
Cherie Murray

High School Registrar

Millicent Whitehead
Principal’s Secretary



Gateway Collegiate Faculty

Mr. Jason Schwarze - Math

Mr. Patrick Jean - Math

Dr. Jeffrey Brown - Social Science

Mr. Ernest Joe, III - Social Science

Mrs. Jeanine Rodino - Reading/English

Mrs. Virginia Teppner - English

Mrs. Tiffany Clayton - English

Mrs. Darci Odom - Science 











Bell Schedule 2024-2025 School Year

Early Release Bell Schedule 2024-2025 School Year

High School Classes Only

High School Classes Only

Mentoring does not meet on Friday’s





All students will receive one school meal.
They will have a choice of the high school breakfast or the

high school lunch, not both.
This will begin on August 12, 2024 in the cafeteria.  

ALL students will need an ID to get their meal.

We will provide lunch August 1, 2, 5, 6, 7, 9.  NO SCHOOL
ON August 8, 2024. Students will need to check their
emails to complete the survey to select their meals.

August 1, 2024 - Asian Cuisine - Deadline for survey will be Tuesday July 30, 2024.
August 2, 2024 - Pizza - Deadline for this survey will be Thursday, August 1, 2024
August 5, 2024 - Wendy’s - Deadline for this survey will be Thursday, August 1,
2024
August 6, 2024 - Subway - Deadline for this survey will be Thursday, August 1,
2024
August 7, 2024 - Chick-Fil-A - Deadline for this survey will be Thursday, August 1, 2024
August 8, 2024 - Pizza - Deadline for this survey will be Thursday, August 1, 2024

ALL Meals have a vegetarian option.
Surveys will be sent to students Monday, July 29, 2024.  If

you will not be on campus, please do not order a lunch.


